
Sandgate VT Select Board Meeting Minutes – September 9, 2019 
CALLED TO ORDER AT 6:32 PM 

ATTENDANCE:  Suzy dePeyster, Karen Dzialo, Mike Hill, Tom Santelli, Karen Tendrup.  

CITIZEN CONCERNS: Lucille Kurasinski reported that a tree was leaning over on West Sandgate Road. Mike will 
look at it. Mike will be cutting trees in the Notch in the near future. 
 
MINUTES FROM AUGUST 19 WERE REVIEWED.  
Tom Santelli motioned to accept the minutes as is, Mike Hill seconded. All in favor. 

FEMA PORTAL UPDATE: Nothing reported back from Chris Taft regarding Woodcock Road bridge cost. 
Discussion about pin/pour and place method. The board felt that would work the best. Mike will follow up 
with Chris to get the figures to FEMA. Sandy Reidy is working with Mike on a spreadsheet to keep track of 
maintenance on Town roads. 

ORDERS WERE SIGNED 

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR UPDATE: The Board appointed Bill Henry as full time Zoning Administrator.  
Mike made the motion, Tom Seconded, all in favor. 

RADIOS: Radios were ordered: 3 (one for each truck) and 2 hand held (one for Town Hall, one for Road 
Liaison). New radios will be on same frequency as the radios used by Arlington Fire Company, Rescue Squad, 
and the Arlington School System. 

ROAD REPORT:  
Bike Signs are not yet in place.  
Work to be finished on Rupert Road, culverts, and tree work to be done in October. 
A Grant is possible for a unit to blow chaff on grass planted where the dirt has been exposed to the elements.  
Mike will place slate on Bell Road to prevent erosion.  
The plow for the old truck has been ordered. 

NEXT MEETING WILL BE SEPTEMBER 23, 2019 

TAKE NOTE, NEW MEETING TIME: It was agreed by the Board to meet at 6:00 pm instead of 6:30 pm 

Motion to adjourn made by Karen Tendrup, Mike Hill seconded. All in favor. 

Meeting adjourned 7:15pm 

Respectfully submitted,   
Karen Dzialo 

 


